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PRESIDENT   DEB’S   BITS  &  PIECES 

A smile brightens the darkest of days  
 
If you can’t say something nice about someone don’t say anything at all. 
 
CLUB  REFURBISHMENT 
Ladies please try to be patient with the club changes. I’m sure all will be lovely when 
it all comes together. 

 

A wonderful start to Spring, all bowlers enjoying the beautiful weather before 
summer arrives.  Daffodil day was a success, raising $709 for the Cancer Council.   



We now have two wonderful sponsors for our club Shirts.  LAKE ROAD DENTAL and 
BROADWATER  GARDENS.   Carol White has the sample of the shirts for you to try on and 
cast your eye over.  Orders need to be in by 30th September. 
 
 
 

 

CLUB COMPETITIONS 

 
Major/Minor is well under way 1st team through to the finals is Margaret Doyle and Kylie 
Hardy (New Bowler). Carol White (Skip) plays Denise Gudgeon (Skip) the winner going on 
to play Judy Scholz for a place in the finals. 
 
Minor Pairs has started Barbara Owens and Lyn Norton (New bowler) winning in the 1st 
round. More games scheduled for 8th September, Tuesday. 
 
Minor Singles is now open, President Debbie hoped all Minors,  including new bowlers will 
enter. Entries close 15th September, Tuesday. 
 

Regional  & Representative Results / Events 
 
Congratulations to Lynne Thompson & Carol White making it through to the quarter finals in 
Champion of Champions at Warilla. Well done girls. 

 
13-16th October, Tasmania  – Carol White has been selected to play in the National 
Interstate Over 60’s NSW team. Congratulations. 

 
24-25th  (Sat – Sun)  October,– Judy Brady, Karen McFarlane, Barbara Barrett and Debbie 
Amour will contest the State Playoffs at Tuncurry in the Open Fours. They would love to see 
lots of cheering supporters. – think about  car pooling, good bowls and a lovely day outing… 
 

SELECTORS REMINDERS 

 
15th September,Tuesday  - OUT OF HAT FOURS 
 



List will go up on board Tuesday 8th September,  and will close on Saturday 12th September 
NOON. 
2 games  15 Ends – Bring own lunch - $8 Green fees. Please be there by 9am for draw and 
9.30 start. 
 
13th October , Tuesday – HANDICAP TRIPLES – MEMBERS ONLY 
 
Members handicap will be listed on the notice board prior to the event. 
 
Once your team is agreed, skips please cross the names from the list on the board then  
write the team names and handicaps on an envelope and place in the box. 
Closing date for entries is 6th October, Tuesday at 1pm. 
 
The total team handicap must be 9 or MORE   eg. 1+3+5,   2+3+5,   2+2+5,   1+4+4   
                                                                                                                                                         
The only exception is that 3 people with a handicap of 3 cannot play together ie. 3+3+3 is 
not allowed.  
     
START TIME:  9.30AM 

2 games of 15 ends 
BYO Lunch 
$8 Green Fees 
 

Give some thought about playing pennants next season as a notice will be placed on the 
board in near future. 
 

       COACHING 
Friday mornings 10am with Margaret Doyle – Come along and get help to improve your 
game or practice, everyone welcome. 
 
 

UMPIRES CORNER 
 After the start of play in any end 
 
If the mat is displaced, it must be replaced in its original position 
If the mat is off the centre line, it must be moved to that line 
If the mat is out of line with the centre line it must be straightened on that line 
If a player picks up the mat before the end has been completed, an opposing player must 
replace the mat in its original position. 

 

        BOWLS - UPCOMING EVENTS  
 



8th September , Tuesday – Morning tea for non bowling members, come along and enjoy the  
company. This event is held on 2nd Tuesday of each month, next date 13th October. 
 
15th September, Tuesday – Consistency Singles Open 
15th September, Tuesday – Minor Singles Close 
 
Mixed Pairs  -  this is an evening event  6pm start played on Thursday or Tuesdays – entries 
close Thursday 1st October - 1st Round Tuesday 6th October.  Check the men’s board for 
further details. 
 
29th September, Tuesday  - 1st Round Minor singles 
 
1st October, Tuesday – Pot luck Pairs (Paddle Pop Day) 
 
6th October, Tuesday – Consistency Singles Close 
 
20th October Tuesday – 1st Round Consistency Singles 
 
 
21-22nd September  - Tooheys Versatility Fives – there are still a few vacancies contact the 
bowls Co-ordinator on 6583-1153 if you still wish to enter a team. 
 

SPONSORS FOR THE DAY ARE:  TOOHEYS  - De BORTOLI WINES – PORT MACQUARIE TRAVEL 

AGENCY  Ph 6583 1422 
   

     OXLEY COVE APARTMENTS  29 Owen Street,  Port Macquarie  free 
call1800 809 193. 
 
 
 

To all our members, family and friends not feeling well at the 
moment we hope will be up and about real soon and enjoying life. 

 
    
If there is something you would like to see in the newsletter 

please let me know – It will be distributed the second Tuesday of the month.   
     

  Good Bowling, Keep Smiling             Barbara Standen  
           Publicity Officer 


